
Open letter to all people of good will in Palestine, Israel  

and the World community 
 

 

We, gathered at the Sjövik seminar, June 15-17, 2018, in Sweden, express: 

 

• our solidarity with the Palestinian people in the 70th year of ongoing Nakba. 

 

• our protest to the world community that accepts the ongoing destruction of Palestinian lives 

and land, colonization, occupation and separation and fragmentation of the Palestinian people. 

Israel is responsible for the undoing of Palestinian national self determination, responsible for 

a vicious system of oppression, of breaking international law and committing crimes against 

humanity. 

 

• our demand that the Israeli government cancels the plans for the forced transfer of Khan al 

Ahmar and other Palestinian communities, the threat to Susya. We call upon the Swedish 

government and the world community to go beyond statements and ensure that Israel does not 

carry out these crimes which we with B’Tselem name war crimes 

 

• our conviction that the international character of Jerusalem must remain, honoring the 

Jewish, Christian and Muslim character of the city, respecting international law and the 

national aspirations of both Palestinians and Israelis linked to the city. 

 

• our fear that if the siege of Gaza does not stop the unbearable humanitarian situation in Gaza 

will turn this the world’s largest open air prison into an unimaginable human disaster. 

 

• our compassion with the people of Gaza who has suffered the killings by snipers during 

mostly peaceful demonstrations for their Human Rights and their right to return. 

 

• our respect for civil society efforts to build a truly inclusive and international movement of 

nonviolent democratic actions to pressure Israel to work for a just peace and the fulfilling of 

obligations under international law. 

 

• our understanding of the position taken by many organizations to support Boycott, 

Divestment and Sanctions in the context of occupation, separation and siege. 

 

• our plea to the European countries not to participate in the European Song Contest planned 

for Israel 2019. While Israel is expanding its colonial drive which also includes expulsion of 

Palestinians from their homes, from their land and from the country, the great majority of 

Israelis live as everything is normal. Having the European Song Contest in Israel is 

strengthening this line of willful ignorance. Therefore the 2019 European Song Contest 

should not take place in Israel. 

 

• our joy in seeing a global movement of Muslims, Jews, and Christians, religious and secular, 

determined to live the religious heritage from the Middle East in a mutually just, inclusive and 

liberating manner, caring for the wounded Earth and all its peoples. 

 

We who live in a Europe of many elderly people join hands with you the many young people 

of Palestine and Israel, ensuring you that we will continue to raise our voices and to work 

with you and for your life, your rights and your dignity as long as we can. 



 

Participants present at Sjövik, Dalarna, Sweden, Sunday June 17, 2018 in the seminar 

organized by Kairos Palestine-Sweden in cooperation with Jews for Israeli-Palestinian Peace 

(JIPF), Swedish Muslims for Peace and Justice, Swedish Fellowship of Reconciliation, 

Friends of Sabeel - Sweden, Diocese of Västerås - Church of Sweden, Kista Folk High School 

and Sjövik Folk High School.~ 

 

 


